BRIAN J. MAST 21st District, Florida

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE

FOREIGN AFFAIRS COMMITTEE

Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, **DC** 20515-0918

May 10, 2024

The Honorable Tom Cole Chairman Committee on Appropriations H-307 The Capitol Washington, DC 20515 The Honorable Rosa DeLauro Ranking Member Committee on Appropriations H-307 The Capitol Washington, DC 20515

2182 RAYBURN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING

WASHINGTON, DC 20515

(202) 225-3026

171 SW FLAGLER AVENUE

STUART, FLORIDA 34994

(772) 403-0900

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for planning and designing a wider Street on SW California Boulevard between SW Del Rio Boulevard and SW Savona Boulevard in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Port St. Lucie Department of Strategic Initiatives & Innovation, located at 121 SW Port St. Lucie Boulevard, Port St. Lucie, FL 34984. The funding would be used for creating attractive and functional streetscapes with integrated circulation networks that serve all users. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will repair a broken corridor and help residents improve the quality of their lives. Thus, attracting new businesses and enhancing residential quality of life.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes authorized under 23 USC 133 (b).

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

Brian Mast

Member of Congress